
  

Don Yard Open House – June 5, 2024  

Don Yard Community Open House  
MEETING MINUTES  

June 5, 2024  
6:00 PM – 8:00 PM 

Young Centre for the Performing Arts  
 

OVERVIEW: 
 

On June 5, 2024, Metrolinx, KO Constructors, and LURA co-hosted an open house at 
the Young Centre for the Performing Arts to inform and speak with members of the 
community about construction work taking place in the area to support the new 
Ontario Line bridge over the Don River/Don Valley Parkway (DVP). During the event, 
the project team had discussions with community members and residents to 
understand their questions and concerns about the project.  
 
 
QUESTIONS: 
 

1. The bridge design is not the most inspiring. Have you looked at other new bridges 
in Portland for inspiration? 

2. Where are track crossovers planned between Corktown and East Harbor stations, 
if there are any? Please ensure there isn't one under the 39 Parliament St. Condo. 

3. Will the new bridge have pedestrian and bike paths available? 
4. How will pedestrians cross the bridge to reach East Harbor Station?  
5. Why is there not a subway station planned for this area? It seems like a missed 

opportunity. 
6. Will summer construction impact the scheduled Toronto Outdoor Picture Show 

screenings at Corktown Common (each Thursday in July at sundown)? 
7. Is there any possibility of connecting the Ontario Line to Mississauga via 

Metrolinx? 
8. How many washrooms will be on the full Ontario Line? Please consider including 

accessible washrooms. 


